
Hawkeye Bike Club 
Executive Board Meeting 
Marion Public Library 

Monday, May 12, 2014 at 7:00PM !!
The President called the meeting to order at 7:00PM with the following members present: 
David Turzai (President),  Sue Henderson (Secretary),  Denise Potter (Webmaster), Baoli 
Yang (Vice President), and Dave Benderson (RAGBRAI). !

Secretary’s Report:  The minutes were read by Sue and approved. !
Treasurer’s Report:  Mark was not present but sent report.  Mark needs to 
amend totals on the ending balance of the April report.. !
Webmaster Report:  Class Connection is no longer in use.  There has been 
almost 20,00 hits by HBA members on the Forum in the last two years.  Board 
members can see the statistics because of administrative rights.    !
Swine Trek:  The brochure advertising the event will be ready for distribution in 
the next few weeks. !
Racing Report: The HBA racing team has been picked up by Goosetown racing 
out of Iowa City, according to member Kevin Westman.  They race on Tuesday 
nights at Hawkeye Downs.     !
Ragbrai:  There are two on the waiting list.  71 riders have officially signed up.  
The board looked at three different designs for the back of the tech tees that will 
be given as mementos for RAGBRAI riders.  One was decided upon with the 
front having the HBA logo and color bright yellow for visibility  We will purchase 
more of the tech tees to sell to non RAGBRAI riders for a cost of $11.00-$12.00.  
There is a possibility that the host church will have a dinner for us on Sunday 
night. !
Touring Report:  The Holy Toledo Ride is June 21-22.  Rooms are filling up fast.  
Weekly rides have been well attended.  There was a discussion at the end of the 
meeting about the problem of non members participating in HBA rides after their 
"free" ride.  We will be more proactive in letting these people know that they need 
to become a member.  That is due to liability.  A reminder will be posted on the 
HBA website and Facebook. 
  



Old Business:   The next health fairs will be Friday, May 16.  Dave T. and Sue H. 
will work the one at Marion High School in the morning and  Dave T. will man 
the one at the Marion Arts Fair pre event in the evening.  !



!
New Business:   We are sponsoring the two Pigman events this summer.  Pigman 
will be providing the sag vehicle which we will be responsible for operating as 
well as checking road conditions and directing riders at turn around points. We are 
in need of four volunteers for the June 1 event. 
  

The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 PM.  The next meeting is scheduled for June 9, 7:00 
PM at the Marion Public Library, Marion, Iowa.   !
Respectfully submitted, 
Sue Henderson 
Secretary !! !

  !
  


